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IMPORTANT EXAMINATION INFORMATION FROM THE DEAN 2018/2019
1. WHAT DO I NEED TO KNOW ABOUT MY EXAMS?
Examinations commence on 7 May 2019.  Your examination timetable is available via the Student Data System.  Please note that you may have to sit examinations on Saturdays and two examinations may be timetabled for the same day.

You must attend the examination hall on the dates and at the times specified.  The timetable is subject to amendment and although every effort will be made to inform you of changes, you must attend at the appropriate times.  Please check the timetable shortly before the beginning of the examination period to make sure nothing has changed.

It is important that you are familiar with the examination information.  Please visit: 


www.kent.ac.uk/csao/exams/students/informationforstudents.html. 
Students MAY NOT take mobile phones into the examination hall.  Any student found to have a mobile phone in the examination hall will be treated as being in possession of unauthorised materials and the appropriate action will be taken.
2.
WHAT WILL MY EXAM PAPER LOOK LIKE? 


Details concerning the structure of examination papers can be obtained from module convenors or your School.


Question papers will state precisely the number and range of questions which you are required to attempt.  You will incur penalties if you do not conform to these instructions.  If you have to leave an answer unfinished you are advised to indicate in note form how you would have completed your answer if you had allowed more time.

3.
HOW WILL MY EXAM BE MARKED?

Scripts are marked by an internal examiner and either marked or moderated by a second internal examiner.  The chief examiner and external examiner/s oversee the process.


Illegible Scripts

You must write legibly. Where an examiner considers a script to be illegible the script may be awarded a mark of zero or be transcribed at your expense, and under conditions laid down by your Faculty. 

4.
WHAT ARE THE RULES ABOUT CHEATING?
The University regards cheating or attempting to cheat as an extremely serious offence.  Students who are found to have cheated in exams may have their registration terminated, or receive severe penalty marks and the award of a lower class of degree. The University is obliged to keep records relating to plagiarism and include this information in employment and academic references. Further information about plagiarism and cheating in exams may be found at: http://www.kent.ac.uk/teaching/qa/credit-framework/creditinfoannex10.html. 
If you need guidance on the correct use and presentation of quotations and source material, you should consult your academic adviser or seminar leader. You can seek help in avoiding plagiarism at: http://www.kent.ac.uk/ai/students/index.html. 
Regulation III.4(ii) of the General Regulations for Students (http://www.kent.ac.uk/regulations/Regulations%20Booklet/generalregs.html) states that “Except where allowed by the examination instructions, no candidates may introduce into the examination room any book, manuscript or other object or material relevant to the subject of the examination.” You are allowed to bring a calculator to certain examinations. If in doubt check with your School. You must not bring notes of any kind into the examination hall unless explicitly permitted to do so; this includes notes written on calculators. 

5.
WHAT IF I HAVE A CONCESSION?
Concessions - Boards of Examiners can take into account evidence relating to absence from examinations or impaired performance in examinations or in coursework.

If you feel that your examination or coursework performance has been affected by illness or personal difficulties in the course of the year, you should send evidence of this, including any appropriate medical certificates, to your School as soon as possible. 

If you have a valid reason for poor performance, or an unplanned absence, specifically relating to examinations you should report this by submitting a Concession Application Form, together with a medical certificate where appropriate, describing the circumstances, to your School, within five days of the examination to which it relates. In addition you should notify your academic adviser.
Note:   The University Medical Centre will only issue medical notes for illnesses of more than 7 days’ duration, except during examinations.



Appeals – Once you receive your examination results, you will have the opportunity to appeal if you feel you have good reason and grounds.  You will find guidance and a form to complete at: http://www.kent.ac.uk/fso/appeals/index.html.  You must attach evidence supporting your claim if you want your appeal to succeed. 



All appeals must be submitted (within 21 days of the publication of your results) to the Faculties Support Office, Marlowe Building (or email fso@kent.ac.uk).  Appeals received after this time cannot be considered.  You will be informed of the outcome in writing. 



Note: If you are appealing a decision that you be denied progression to the next stage of your programme of study or be withdrawn from the University, and the appeal is upheld after the end of the third week of the beginning of the stage of study, you will be required to intermit.

Further information is available at http://www.kent.ac.uk/fso/appeals/index.html and details of University appeals procedures are available at: http://www.kent.ac.uk/teaching/qa/credit-framework/creditinfoannex13.html.
6.
HOW WILL MY COURSEWORK AFFECT MY FINAL RESULTS?
Coursework marking is ongoing and information on the Student Data System will be constantly updated.  Marks are subject to change and confirmation.  Coursework marks may exclude projects, long essays, and dissertations.  You should contact your School if you have concerns regarding these marks. 
All marks will be subject to review at the end of the final year and may be adjusted in the light of the External Examiner's comments. This means that your marks might be raised or lowered when your overall degree result is determined at the end of the final year.
7.
WHAT IF I AM REGISTERED FOR A YEAR ABROAD OR A YEAR IN INDUSTRY?

If you are registered for a four-year degree (which includes a period of study abroad or a year in industry), you will need to meet the progression requirements for that programme of study in order to proceed to the year abroad or year in industry.
8.
WILL I BE ABLE TO RESIT MY EXAMS?
The Board of Examiners may allow you to resit failed modules (referral). Two such opportunities per module are automatically permitted and the first of these will normally be available during the summer vacation.  
The method of reassessment for any module will take one of two forms:

(i) ‘Like-for-Like’ reassessment: you will undertake a form of reassessment that allows for a mark to be recorded against each element of assessment that has been failed. Marks already obtained for elements of assessment which you are not required to undertake again will be carried forward.
(ii) Single Instrument of Reassessment: the reassessment takes the form of a single piece of work, the mark for which will replace the marks for all elements of assessment obtained at a previous attempt.
If you are referred, you may be required to or may opt to repeat the whole module in attendance, provided that it is being taught in the year in question.  You may also choose to take a different module as long as the requirements of the programme of study are still met.  You must pass the required module before progressing to the next stage of the programme.
Unless you have been informed in advance that alternative assessment will not be permitted, elements of assessment that are unrepeatable, e.g. seminar contributions, will be substituted by other assignments testing the same learning outcomes.  In cases where alternative assessment is not permitted, students failing unrepeatable elements may only retrieve credit by repeating the module. 
If you have failed up to 25% of the credits for a stage, the Board of Examiners may permit you to progress to the next stage, whilst trailing the credit into the next stage and re-sitting or repeating the failed modules in order to retrieve credit.   
If you are sponsored by the University under a Tier 4 (General) visa and have been asked to repeat fewer than 120 credits which then results in you having no modules in the Autumn Term, or no modules in the Spring Term, sponsorship of your visa will be withdrawn as you will not be required to be in attendance. If your Tier 4 sponsorship is to be withdrawn, the University’s Student Immigration Compliance team will contact you.   The University will inform the Home Office that your participation is not required for the specific period and your visa will be cancelled.  You will not be permitted to remain in the UK during this time and must return to your home country.  You will either need to apply for a CAS and obtain a new visa to enable you to return to your studies the following term or academic year or you may be able to return on a short term study visa, depending on your situation. 

If you fail 50% or more of the total credits of your stage, you may not be allowed to resit during the summer vacation.  You may instead be required to repeat the failed modules in attendance the following year.  If you are unable to do so, you may be permitted to re-sit the examination/resubmit coursework in April/May only of the following year.  Your School will notify you of specific requirements. 
Where a student passes modules previously failed, the final module mark will be replaced by the minimum pass mark (usually 40%).  However, if there is satisfactory concessionary evidence, the Board of Examiners may recommend that the failed module may be taken as if for the first time (without being capped at the pass mark).
REFERRAL EXAMINATIONS

See: www.kent.ac.uk/csao/exams/resits.html for information about referral examinations.
9.
WHEN WILL I GET MY RESULTS (Results will not be given over the telephone)

All results are made available at https://results.kent.ac.uk.  Results for finalists may also be posted in your School.  Information on the timetable for release of results is available from your School.
For information about graduation please see the Congregations website: https://www.kent.ac.uk/congregations/on-the-day/index.html. 

Results will be withheld for all finalists / Diploma /Certificate candidates with tuition fee debts outstanding to the University.

Professor Mark Burchell
Dean of the Faculty of Sciences
Enquiries to the Faculties Support Office
fso@kent.ac.uk  
ARW/FSO/Student Matters/Deans’ Bulletins/2018/Sciences Dean’s Bulletin
27/03/19
PLEASE READ THIS DOCUMENT CAREFULLY AND KEEP IT TO HAND FOR YOUR REFERENCE 
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